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Lee and Carol are going on 21 years 
together and are still crazy about each 
other. In fact, they're just plain crazy! 

Some 
who c 

I was recently struck down by pneumonia and the recovery time 
took over a month. The illness was brought on from my last 
ministry trip. Preaching nightly in the tropics, I would break out 
into a sweat to the point that my clothes were completely soaked. 
Even my leather wallet had to be opened up and left to dry out at 
night. The air conditioner in the hotel where I stayed did not have 
a thermostat to adjust the room temperature. In fact, I haven't 
stayed in a Nicaraguan hotel yet where there were thermostats on 
the AIC. I figured it was one of two choices, spend the night 
sweating bullets, or wake to the chatter of my teeth in the wee hours 
of the morning. Guess which one I chose? Carol and the Doctor 
insisted that I cancel my September trip to Nicaragua in order to 
completely recover, so I did. 

Believe it or not, during the recovery time, our ministry of training 
nationals actually increased! How is that possible? Simply through 
the principle of multiplication. (The Lord and the media of video 
are good at that.) First, one Cuban pastor called, then another. 
They were on brief visits to the U.S. Carol express-mailed several 
boxes of video courses and five VCR's to train up more disciples in 
Cuba. Then, a week later, Bob Shaw, a missionary from Mexico 
who was on furlough stopped by. He already is using our materials 
to equip new believers in Veracruz and picked up a set of tapes for 
another missionary in Tamalipas, Mexico. Those tapes will be 
training 650 disciples in the church that he pastors. Isn't it amazing 
that when we are weak, He is strong! Pray that the Lord will raise 
up a great army of Christian workers and ministers through this 
fledgling effort. 



Robin Svec, one of 
our supporters wrote: 

"Today in class one of 
my students asked 
why there were no 
miracles today. When 
I began to explain 
about some miracles 
she was aware of, she 
said, "No, like the 
loaves and fishes." 
Many thanks to Lee 
for the current loaves 
a n d  chickens 
testimony!" 

Pray that more disciples are raised up and more souls saved through our Video Bible 
Training. We will never know in this life all of the people who are strengthened and changed 
by the Power of God through this ministry. But, when Jesus returns, there will be many more 
being caught up to meet Him because of your prayers and gifts. We love and Bless You! 

In His Service, 
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All conh.ibutions are tax 
deductible, make checks 
payable to L.S.M.1 


